South East Caithness Development Group
(SECDG)

Minutes of Meeting
Dunbeath Community Centre
17th April 2007
	Present:
	Apologies:

	Iain Gunn (Chair) 
Ian Hargrave (HC)
Eann Sinclair (CASE)

Brian Lavery (HC)

Patty Niemann

Carole Darmady

Elizabeth Cameron
Neil Buchanan
Gladys Lyon

Margaret Irvine
	Ronnie Macrae (HSCHT)

John Cowan (CC)

Jon Priddy (HICEC)

Bill Fernie

Stephen Fraser (FC)

Niall Smith (CVG)
Melanie MacRae (HICEC)

Emma Sanderson

Eric Larnach (IatE)
Andrew Gunn




Previous Minutes:
Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record
Proposed:  N Buchanan 
Seconded:  C Darmady
Matters Arising:
Iain Gunn on behalf of the development group congratulated Ian Hargrave on his promotion as the big boss for Caithness, Sutherland and Easter Ross.

See LDO report
LDO Report.

Housing Needs - 
Dunbeath and Berriedale – HSCHT are investigating 2 potential sites t- ongoing.

Latheron, Lybster and Clyth – HSCHT are investigating a site to the east of Greys Place, Lybster - ongoing.

Housing Audit – ongoing
Ian Hargrave - a report is to go to full council meeting regarding social house developments, problems “not in my back yard” developments, no figure per acre for purchasing suitable ground, contact district valuer.  Lybster housing do not have the same problems.

Tina Luxton is the new housing manager for Caithness, Sutherland and Easter Ross. 

Local Crofting Community – The Horticultural Diversification Information Day held on 17th February in Dunbeath Community Hall had a good turn out and was very much appreciated.
Food for Thought - Anyone who would like further information should contact Douglas at:

	Douglas Henderson, Food for Thought, Telford House, Williamson Street, Wick, KW15ES

Work tel:  01955609965                                                       Email:  douglas@cvg.org.uk


Youth – Dunbeath and Lybster - The post of youth leader has been filled.  Lybster youth club is closed for the summer, when it opens in September 07, LDO is to identify if youths from Berriedale/Dunbeath area are interested in attending Lybster Youth Club, and to look into funding for transport.
Transport – Working Group:  Gladys Lyon, Eann Sinclair (CASE), Alison Gunn and LDO.  
The day care centre vehicle continues to operate successfully.  Funding applied for through Caithness Rural Transport to continue this service has been approved.
It was agreed every effort should be made to get the evening services reinstated.
Communication with Highland Council and Caithness Rural Transport is ongoing.  As first reserve for funding it is hoped the services will be reinstated.
Carnegie Rural Action Research Programme - Interaction with hard to reach groups
The research work is ongoing.
Dunbeath Day Care Centre – 

Funding applied for through Caithness Rural Transport to continue this service has been approved.

Dunbeath Playing Field

Highland Council has started installation of the equipment and work should be completed in the near future.
Dunbeath Community Council 
Suitable equipment identified on grass cutting, and shed.  Neil has provided LDO with a basic estimate for preparing the shed site.  Neil indicated they are ready to progress this project and may need some financial support.
Lybster Community Centre
LDO has information on ISO containers for the committee as they are looking to purchase one. 
Brian Lavery Highland Council indicated the Learning in Regeneration Programme will be a longer than anticipated process.

Lybster Football Pitch Refurbishment

A lease application is now with Highland Council for consideration.

Caithness Action Fund - £2000 approved, not yet received.  

Lybster Golf Club

Land purchase  - John Gunn indicated he would be contacting the LDO - ongoing.
Equipment - discussions held with CASE on a funding package.  South East Caithness Development Group awarded £1,000 towards the project – ongoing.
Rumster Outdoor Centre

Ongoing

Renewable Energy - Steering Group - Iain Gunn, Andrew Gunn, Niall Smith, Neil Buchanan, Carole Darmady, James Georgeson, Eric Larnach.
Halls – Renewable Energy

Melanie Macrae Highlands and Islands Community Energy Company (HICEC) has prepared a tender document which was sent to the hall committees for approval, she indicated to Neil B that some halls had been slow to respond.
Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Community Development Company (LLCCDC).
We have received a valuation for the 40 hectares of land - £75,000.
Iain G indicated that the contract had been awarded for the Feasibility Study and was due to be completed by June.  The possible options will then be looked at, the community benefit and the feed back from the Highland Council.  Probably 3 years before installation.
Carole D indicated she would like to see the logo for LLCCDC.
Projector and Screen
The projector and screen is now available for use.
Northland Glass – Education Resource Centre and Gallery
Work is ongoing.
AOCB
Camster Wind Farm

E.ON attended the Community Council meeting on 1st March 07 - ongoing
Clyth Community Hall 

LDO attend a meeting to discuss Initiative at the Edge process, and also arranged for Geordie Jack (CASE) to attend who discussed the process and potential funding for an extension and disabled toilets. 

Flotilla 2007

Iain G indicated that Flotilla was due to arrive in Lybster on Sunday 24th June at approximately 2pm.

Most of the village groups are involved and a committee has been formed.  There will be a barbecue at the harbour and a buffet supper in the community centre.  A golf match may be arranged.  The harbour road will be closed from 10.00am to 10.00pm – this could be a problem as a lorry goes to the harbour on a Sunday to buy crabs etc.  Margaret Irvine will contact the buyer and the 8 fishermen involved, it is important to resolve this issue.  The harbour road will also be closed on the Monday morning until the Flotilla leaves.  Grant money to Waterlines will be used to hire port-a-loos etc.  Risk assessment is to be carried out.  It was felt each village should try and do something different.
Skittle Alley

A project to have a Skittle Alley in Lybster and one in Dunbeath at a cost of approximately £3,000 was discussed.  All agreed it would be a good idea, and could be a good fund raiser.  A working group was formed – Neil Buchanan for Dunbeath and Patty Niemann for Lybster along with the LDO.  Neil requested £500 towards the project from the development group which was agreed in principal.  A working group meeting is to be arranged to progress this.

St Mary’s Church

Princes Regeneration Trust has been contacted regarding an upgrade of the old building.  To be used as a centre for Glass in Architecture and the Built Environment.  Restored as a listed building.  Will become part of Northlands Creative Glass.  To include flats and gallery.  Total cost of the project is estimated at £600,000.  Already have a promise of £50,000.  
Princes Regeneration Trust also interested in Dunbeath Mill – Salmon smolt - tea room.

Renewable Energy – HICEC – Alness
Neil Buchanan gave a brief report on the renewable energy day he attended in Alness – “Your life must change”.  Large areas required for most renewable energy projects – store wood chips etc.  Solar panels – need to plan when to use water, shower times etc.  Don’t rely on the experts – they’re just learning too!
Initiative at the Edge – LDO post

Iain G indicated the LDO post is funded up to September 2008.  On the 2 year extension – no conclusion yet reached.  Ian Hargrave and Iain Gunn will try to find out and get update on possible extension.
Local Development Plan 

It was agreed to progress projects wherever possible.  We may need to prioritise projects at a later date.

Minutes by Elizabeth Cameron.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday 12th June 2007
7.30pm
Lybster Community Centre
Eric Larnach       
Tel: 01593731455
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